
  

  

NOTICE OF DISCONTINUANCE OF CANADIAN ZOFRAN CLASS ACTIONS –  
FOR WOMEN WHO USED ZOFRAN DURING PREGNANCY AND THEIR CHILDREN 

 
Please Read This Notice Carefully. It May Affect Your Legal Rights. 

 
TO all persons in Canada who ingested Zofran and/or generic ondansetron hydrochloride 

(hereafter “Zofran”) during the first trimester of pregnancy and experienced a third trimester 
miscarriage or still birth, AND TO all persons in Canada born with birth defects to women who 
ingested Zofran during the first trimester of pregnancy, AND TO all persons who can claim on 

behalf of such persons or whom are family members of such persons: 
 

In 2015, Siskinds LLP and Siskinds Desmeules (hereinafter “Siskinds”) commenced proposed class 
proceedings in Ontario and Quebec concerning Zofran, a prescription medication approved for the 
prevention and treatment of nausea and vomiting associated with chemotherapy, radiotherapy, and 
surgeries. These actions alleged that Zofran was negligently manufactured, marketed, and sold to treat 
nausea and vomiting in pregnant women and without adequate warnings of the risks of such use. The 
defendants in the action deny these allegations. 
 
Siskinds is of the opinion that the proposed Zofran class proceeding is no longer viable. On this basis, 
Siskinds filed motion materials with the Ontario Superior Court of Justice and the Superior Court of Quebec 
to obtain approval of the discontinuance of the class proceedings. The discontinuance was approved by the 
Courts and took effect on February 26, 2025, in Ontario and on July 31, 2025, in Quebec. 
 
YOU SHOULD TAKE NOTICE THAT your limitation period for bringing a claim, if there is any 
time left within it, may be impacted by the discontinuance of the actions. On the expiry of a limitation 
period a right to sue may be extinguished. 
 
TAKE NOTICE THAT because the limitation period for bringing a claim may be impacted by the 
discontinuance, if you wish to pursue a court claim arising from Zofran in relation to birth defects or 
pregnancy loss, you should immediately take steps to preserve your ability to do so. Siskinds will answer 
questions about the discontinuance or the running of limitation periods. Please contact Siskinds at: 
 

SISKINDS LLP 
275 Dundas Street, Unit 1 
P.O. Box 2520,  
London, ON, N6B 3L1 
 
James Boyd 
Rachel Guest 
(800) 461-6166 
(519) 672-2121 
james.boyd@siskinds.com 
rachel.guest@siskinds.com 

SISKINDS, DESMEULES s.e.n.c.r.l. 
Les Promenades du Vieux-Québec 
43, rue Buade, bureau 320 
Québec, QC, G1R 4A2 
 
Frédérique Langis 
(877) 735-3842 
(418) 694-2009 
recours@siskinds.com 

 
It is recommended that you obtain legal advice from a lawyer of your choice. 

 
PUBLICATION OF THIS NOTICE HAS BEEN AUTHORIZED BY  

THE ONTARIO SUPERIOR COURT OF JUSTICE AND  
THE SUPERIOR COURT OF QUEBEC 
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